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Legislation Text

File #: Res. 2019-143R, Version: 1

AGENDA CAPTION:

Consider approval of Resolution 2019-143R, approving an agreement with BGE, Inc. for the
provision of professional engineering services for the Briarwood and River Ridge
Improvements Project in the estimated amount of $124,035.00; authorizing the City Manager
or his designee to execute the agreement on behalf of the City; and declaring an effective
date.

Meeting date: August 20, 2019

Department: Engineering/CIP, Laurie Moyer, Director (by Lynda Williams, Purchasing Manager)

Amount & Source of Funding

Funds Required: $124,035.00

Account Number: C621, C325

Funds Available: $50,000, $270,000

Account Name: CIP- Briarwood Water Improvements, River Ridge Drainage Improvements

Fiscal Note:
Prior Council Action: April 26, 2019: City Council approved a list of fifteen highly qualified On-call water and

wastewater engineering firms for professional engineering services.

City Council Strategic Initiative: [Please select from the dropdown menu below]

City Facilities
City Facilities

Choose an item.

Comprehensive Plan Element (s): [Please select the Plan element(s) and Goal # from dropdown menu

below]

1 Economic Development - Choose an item.
Environment & Resource Protection - Choose an item.
[ Land Use - Choose an item.

[ Neighborhoods & Housing - Choose an item.

L1 Parks, Public Spaces & Facilities - Choose an item.

[ Transportation - Choose an item.
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1 Not Applicable

Master Plan: [Please select the corresponding Master Plan from the dropdown menu below (if applicable)]

Water Master Plan

Drainage Master Plan

Background Information:

This is a professional services agreement between the City and Brown and Gay Engineers, Inc. is for
$124,035.00 and includes preliminary engineering design services for an 8” waterline extension on Briarwood
and drainage improvements across IH-35 near the River Ridge Parkway intersection. This project is funded
with City water/wastewater and drainage funds. Concluding preliminary design in early 2020 and after options
have been presented in the Preliminary Engineering Report, the City anticipates negotiating with Brown and

Gay, final design services. Construction is scheduled for mid-2021.

On April 16, 2019 City Council approved a list of fifteen most highly qualified Engineering firms in response to
a solicitation for On-Call Water and Wastewater Engineering Services, 219-129 to provide professional
Engineering services as needed in connection with current and future Water/Wastewater capital improvements
projects. Brown and Gay Engineers, Inc. was selected for this project from the previously approved list of

qualified engineering firms.

Council Committee, Board/Commission Action:

Click or tap here to enter text.

Alternatives:

Click or tap here to enter text.

Recommendation:

Staff recommends approval of this agreement to Brown and Gay Engineers for the amount of $124,035.00 for
preliminary engineering.
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